Minutes of the

Faculty Senate Plenary

March 21, 2013

Shepard Hall 250

The City College of New York

Present: President Coico, Interim Provost Trevisan, Deputy Chief Hartnett, Sr. Associate Provost Cintron, VP Krawitz, 

AVP Reina, AVP Lloyd; Senior Registrar D. Matos; Deans: E. Driscoll, G. Ranalli, E. Weitz, Senators:  M. Chang, J. Davis, D. Greenberger, E. Handy, B. Judell, R. Kalia, C. Lascar, R. Laurich, J. Lee, R. Miller, S. Pittson, R. Raj, S. Reshadi, S. Rings, C. Watkins, M. Woessner, Y. Wyner; 
Excused: H. Carter
Guests: A. Kratka, D. Paolini, M. Bains, A. Feigenberg, H. Holder
1. The meeting was called to order at 2:09 p.m.
2. The minutes of the February 21, 2013 meeting were approved.
3. Remarks of the Chair—Professor Raj
· Dedicated this session of the Faculty Senate to Women’s History Month. Expressed appreciation for the contributions of all female administration, faculty, and staff.
· A task force, chaired by Bill Crain, has been assembled to discuss online learning matters. A committee report will be given in the April Senate meeting.

· The election of 8 CCNY delegates to the UFS has been completed. The upcoming election of an ombudsperson and senators for 3-year terms on the CCNY Faculty Senate has been announced.

· The Faculty Senate Executive Committee members have met all of the finalists for the Provost and VP of Development positions.
· Human Resources head John Siderakis has been confirmed as AVP.
·  Professor Crain and Professor Bettina Lerner made a presentation to the College Review Committee on student needs, class sizes and proper utilization of College resources.  The discussion brought up more issues for examination re: how our College runs.   Professor Raj proposed to the Interim Provost to arrange a one- day retreat including all VPs, Deans, Chairs, Faculty and PSC leaders for open discussions that may help us in evolving the Strategic Plan.  

· In the Senate Executive Committee, the Interim Provost was asked to get something moving re: having evening sessions for “access” of education to working people.
· Our bonds with Alumni need to be strengthened based on remarks made at the College Alumni Awards Committee and Affairs Committee meetings.

· It is of very serious concern to Senate Executive Committee that several new faculty members promised start-ups, timelines for laboratory set up, etc., have not been honored.  Some faculty doesn’t even have proper office space.   Professor Raj has informed the President about this.  

· The Executive Committee strongly believes that IT operations should be consolidated and the existing facilities should be updated. The IT office is involved in the online learning discussions.

· The Executive Committee believes that, due to new buildings on the College campus, the College must start thinking about new parking spaces to accommodate the needs of research faculty. 
· The Executive Committee believes that the Faculty Senate and involved parties should be consulted re: selling any College property in the future (e.g., art).
· CCNY has 12,588 Undergraduates, 2,811 Masters, and 172 Ph.D. students enrolled.  There is a 30% drop in the Masters-level enrollment. Something needs to be done about this.
4. Remarks of the President—President Coico

· Mentioned events happening at CCNY (e.g., Junot Diaz and Yoani Sanchez spoke this week).
· Thanked the art faculty for their great collegial discussion. Stated that an arts council is being established to figure out what we will do with CCNY art and how to build up arts on campus.
· The president is aware that parking on campus can be scarce. New buildings opening in August 2014 will have parking. 
· Jeff Machi, the new Director of Development at CCNY, starts April 29.
· Students seem more stressed this semester. Some may be experiencing post-traumatic stress related to Hurricane Sandy. We should do what we can to try to help students who seem to be struggling.

· The provost search is in its final stages.

· The engineering and science dean’s searches are coming along.

· Discussed opportunities offered by the STEM Career Development Institute.
· The 10 best students in humanities will go to Stanford this summer to prepare for graduate school, and 6 advanced Ph.D. students from Stanford will be adjuncts at CCNY in the fall.
5. Items for Approval
· The ROTC Curriculum was approved.  Professor Crain spoke about his disapproval of the curriculum.
· Revision of the Military Transfer Credit Policy—This was approved with “as approved” added to the following sentence, “Therefore, be it resolved that an enhancement of the current policy and practice be adopted that will offer greater benefits for veteran students by accepting a maximum of 24 military transfer credits, including possible credits for passing Dantes subject tests that have been reviewed and approved by the corresponding department.”

6. Report of the Ombudsperson— Professor Gallagher was not in attendance.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherri Rings

Secretary

